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Funding for maternal mental health services announced at PADA’s parliamentary 
breakfast 

Ministry officials attended an event at Parliament on 31 July hosted by Perinatal Anxiety and 
Depression Aoteoroa (PADA) and Minister for Mental Health, Hon Matt Doocey, to raise 
awareness about perinatal mental health. Minister Doocey announced $4.9 million in funding 
for maternal mental health services in four regions (Waikato, Mid Central, Hawke's Bay, and 
Wellington), including home-based support, respite care, and flexible whānau-based support. 

Attendees included people with lived experience, families and whānau, service providers and 
clinicians, professional groups such as the College of Midwives, and Members of Parliament. 

PADA General Manager, Amy Castle, as well as several others, spoke of the need for greater 
investment in clinical and support services, including culturally appropriate screening tools, 
and training and support for health professionals. Amy also called for quarterly cross-party 
meetings on perinatal mental health and a working group across government and community. 

 

Kiwibank State of Savings Report 

On 30 July, Kiwibank released its second State of Savings Index, highlighting significant 
disparities in New Zealanders’ ability to save. The data showed that the groups struggling 
most to save are Pacific Peoples (82%), Māori (79%), and women (71%) – all above the 
national average of 63% of people who are struggling to save.  

The Ministry is engaging with the Retirement Commission, Global Women, and other potential 
partners to explore opportunities to strengthen support including targeted education for 
women. A particular focus is the impact of parental leave and career breaks on women’s long-
term financial wellbeing and savings capacity. 

 

  

 
 

 
 

 
Ministry for Women relocation to Te Iho 

On Monday 28 July 2025, the Ministry for Women relocated from PlanIT House on The 
Terrace to Te Iho (formerly Bowen House). 

Te Iho houses the Ministry of Business, Innovation and Employment, the Education Review 
Office, the Ministry for Pacific Peoples, the Ministry for Regulation, the Social Investment 
Agency, the Public Service Commission and Te Māngai Pāho – NZ On Air, Te Puni Kōkiri.  

The Ministry is located on level 7, along with the Ministry for Pacific Peoples and Te Māngai 
Pāho. We look forward to the opportunity to host you in our new space in the coming weeks 
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